June 7, 1996

Georgia Institute of Technology

ATTN: Dr. Ratib A. Karam, Director
Neely Nuclear Research Center

225 Korth Avenue

Atlanta, GA 30332

SUBJECT : NRC REGION TI AVAILABILITY DURING THE OLYMPICS
Dear Dr. Karam:

This is to inform you that because of the Olympic Games being held in Atlanta,
the routine NRC Region Il office hours are being changed to 6:00 a.m. to

2:00 p.m. for the period of July 15 through August 9, 1996. The Region II
staff will continue to remain available at all times to respond to
emergencies.

Each technical Division has developed a staffing plan anu roster for this
period to assure the continuity of all essential functions; however, we
recommend that routine meetings be avoided in the Region II office during this
period due to the anticipated traffic conditions.

If you have any further questions in this regard, please contact me at
404-331-5547 .

Sincerely,

5]

173213 Edward J. McAlpine, Chief
Fuel Facilities Branch
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety

Docket No. 50-160
License No. R-97

cc: Dr. John A. White, Dean
College of Engineering
Georgia Institute of Technology
225 North Avenue
Atlanta, GA 30332 /0

cc: (Cont'd on page 2)

9606180549 o
PDR " ADOCK 03888Z6o
PDR



{¢e:

James Setser, Chief

Program Coordination Branch
Environmental Protection Div.
Department of Natural Resources
Floyd Tower, E-1166

205 Butler St., SE, Suite 1252
Atlanta, GA 30334

Mayor of the City of Atlanta
55 Trinity Avenue, SW

Suite

Atlanta, GA 30335
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